The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on October 10, 2016 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor John Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Crick,  Kaiser, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, Thomas, Attorney Cook and guests. 
Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser to approve the minutes of September 12, 2016.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Luenberger, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $18,177.18.  Motion carried 6-0. 
On October 4, 2016, the City of Harrisville Planning Commission passed a resolution of adoption declaring intent to work toward implementation of recommendations from the state of Michigan to receive redevelopment ready communities certification from the Michigan Department of Economic Development (MEDC).
 Motion by Crick, support by Sanderson to: Now, therefore, be it resolved, that the City of Harrisville City Council approves the pursuit of Redevelopment Ready Certification with the goal of an end result of an improved community though private investment in properties identified as redevelopment ready. It is the understanding of the City of Harrisville the RRC Certification is a multi-year process, and pace of improvements are based on the City’s capacity and no deadline is established. Ayes: 6.  Nays: 0.
Discussion of request by Alcona Varsity Volleyball Coach, Kristi Miller to hold a 5K Run/Walk on Sunday, October 23, 2016 at 6:00 PM in the city. Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird                                        to give permission to the Alcona Varsity Volleyball team to hold their 5K Run/Walk on Sunday, October 23, in the city. Motion carried: 6-0.              

City council was asked to approve authorization of expenditures up to $550.00, at the discretion of the city clerk, for Christmas decorations for the 2016 holiday season. Motion by Crick,                  support by Luenberger to approve up to $550.00 for the purchase of Christmas decorations for the 2016 holiday season. Motion carried: 6-0.

Mayor Dobis decrees and declares that the official hours for Halloween Trick or Treating, in the city, on Monday, October 31, 2016, will be 5:30 PM – 7:30 PM.

Treasurer Keerl addressed the issue of delinquent water/sewer accounts which will be placed on tax bills. Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird for delinquent water/sewer accounts to be placed on tax bills. Motion carried: 6-0.
REPORTS

Mayor Dobis updated council as to the well installation project at the city lagoons.
The city would like to thank the Harrisville Business Association for the work and dedication which has gone into the Fall decorations which are displayed along Main St. 
Clerk Pierce reported that Absent Voter Applications and Ballots are available at the city office for the November 8, 2016 General Election.  989-724-6666.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports the October meeting of the Harbor Commission was cancelled and the next date is to be determined.
Airport Manager Boucher reports all is good at the airport.
County Commissioner Johnston would like to thank the city for cutting down the large cedar trees in front of the windows at the District #2 Health building. DHS has also rented additional office space in the building. The county has acquired internet access through BS &A. Programs are available at the county for anyone interested in using the access. There is a $2.00 user fee.
Comment Cards: Becky Stoddard shared that the Harrisville Harbor Playground Committee has raised $18,000.00 in their ongoing fundraising campaign to reach their goal of $25,00.00. for new equipment at the harbor playground area. The committee will work with a NEMCOG consultant in the spring for grant writing purposes.
Patty Thomas requested permission to tape record city council meetings for the purpose of rebroadcasting the meeting on the local radio station, WXTF. Council concurred and permission was granted.

Councils Last Comments: Alderman Baird stated that the Historical Society’s dedication of the Harrisville Business sign, showcasing former businesses, at Miller Park was very well attended. 

Alderman Sanderson requested that the yellow cautionary stripes on the sidewalks be repainted.
Motion to adjourn by Crick.                              .                                               
Adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, November 14, 2016 at 7:00 PM.
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